
Minutes 

Town of Belmont 

Financial Task Force II 

Virtual Meeting on Zoom 

Monday, May 24, 2021 

8:00am 

Financial Task Force II (FTFII) Members Present: Chair Tom Caputo, Anthony DiCologero, 

Patrice Garvin, John Phelan, Geoff Lubien, Floyd Carman, Mark Paolillo 

Financial Task Force II (FTFII) Members Absent: Dan Dargon, Rebecca Vose, Catherine Bowen 

Others present: Jon Marshall 

1. Review Budget Assumptions

2. Review of Financial Task Force draft recommendations

Two documents were sent along to FTF2 members which included the proposed set of financial

policies and recommendations. The draft is 55 pages in length. This draft will be finalized at the

next FTF2 meeting. All changes made to the draft have been tracked. The Select Board has to

approve this set of policy recommendations by the end of August. Chairman Caputo will present

these policies to the affected Committees in town.

3. Review of Financial Model (not discussed)

4. Approval of Minutes (If Any) (none)

5. Other Items Unanticipated by the Chair

American Rescue Plan Act of 2021 

Chairman Caputo gave a brief presentation regarding the American Rescue Plan Act of 2021. 

The Act provides Belmont with $7.6 million in Coronavirus Local Stability funds and $1 million in 

Elementary and Secondary School Emergency Relief (ESSER) Ill funds for Belmont Schools. A 

document providing guidance was released by the Treasury Department outlining how these 

funds can be used. 80% of the ESSER Ill funds can be used for general school support and 

20% for general learning loss. There are five areas identified that the town can utilize funds for. 

Belmont is likely to use these funds primarily to support public health services and to replace 

public sector revenue. The funding from the Act will come to the town in two waves, twelve 

months apart. Funding can be used over a three year period. This federal funding is one time in 

nature so it should be used wisely. 

The Town Administrator has been working to calculate potential revenue loss due to COVID. 

The town will be having a meeting with their Department of Revenue representative to gain 

clarity regarding what revenue can be included in the formula provided by the American Rescue 




